
REMARKABLE MESSAGES – III
May 4, 2024
Man scorning God has made our world such a mess 

As God alone can solve, and nobody less.

The third in the series of Messages coming to us from Heaven
earlier this year through the little Mission of Divine Mercy
in backwoods Texas, is addressed by God the Father again, but
this time “to His faithful priests.” The contents stand in
marked  contrast  to  the  tremendous  accusations  which  He
levelled against the bishops and priests of Vatican II in His
Second Message – see these “Comments” of last week, EC 876,
April 27. Both the Second and Third Messages are particularly
relevant to our own dramatic times, highlighting the special
good and evil that come from bishops and priests. At Akita in
1973 Our Lady’s solution to all the world’s ills was the
Rosary, prayed “for the Pope, for bishops and for priests.”
Read on. 

March 1st & 2nd: Write, My daughter, for My faithful Priests.
Write for My sons who have kept My Word – My Jesus – as the
centre of their being: who imitate My Jesus in His Obedience,
in His Offering, in His Love and Trust in His Father. You have
clothed yourselves with My Jesus and as such I see you. My
faithful sons, keeping watch – tireless watch over My little
ones. Help them with your prayers and your sacrifice – the
daily offering of yourselves with My Jesus on the Altar. The
Most Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. The Most Holy Offering of My
Jesus out of love for Me – and you. The Offering you unite
yourselves to. The Offering that I take into My Heart and
through which I pour out Mercy and Grace upon My parched
people. 

Do you see, My sons, why then there are incessant attacks on
this Holy Sacrifice? Why the enemy must destroy It at all
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costs? Why he works tirelessly to subvert It? And not being
able  to  destroy  It  in  Itself  –  for  he  has  already  been
vanquished by It – he must destroy those in whose hands I have
placed this Offering: you, My Priests. You see the attacks on
My Most Holy Sacrament, the True Presence of My Jesus – with
what disdain and disrespect He is treated, abused. You see how
these attacks destroy FAITH in the hearts of My children, who
no longer believe My Jesus, no longer recognize Him. You see
how when FAITH is extinguished, idolatry and despair take
possession of the soul. 

You  see,  My  sons,  bulwark  after  bulwark  falling,  being
destroyed. You see the hordes of demons attacking My children.
The order I established in My Church for the good of all My
children is under siege, My sons. You have experienced the
consequences of this siege and the confusion it causes. The
terrible, terrible confusion it has brought about. When a
mission separates itself from the TRUTH, from Me, it ceases to
be useful, and by not remaining in the TRUTH, it becomes an
anti-mission. An obstacle. My sons, do you see now what is
taking  place  in  My  Church?  HOW  MANY  MISSIONS  HAVE  BEEN
SUBVERTED? HOW MANY HAVE THE APPEARANCE OF BEING MINE, BUT ARE
IMPOSTORS? 

We – you and I – have been in this battle for a long, long
time.  Warding  off  constantly  the  attacks  of  the  Ancient
Serpent, the great Accuser. But the battle that looms now, My
sons, is far greater, far subtler, far, far more dangerous.
And it is why I have reserved Grace upon Grace for these
times. My enemy – our enemy – thinks he has the victory in his
hand, he sees the destruction and deception he has caused. He
is so pleased with himself that his pride blinds him. My sons,
I will send My Truth as the great Sign, as the great Light to
enlighten the consciences of My children, so that they may see
how I see each of you. When I act thus – in an instant,
reaching  from  one  end  of  the  world  to  the  other  –  your
Priesthood will become a tremendous pillar and refuge for My



children, who will come to you in multitude after multitude to
receive My forgiveness and Mercy through you. My sons, ready
yourselves. I AM COMING. 

Kyrie eleison. 


